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Dear Parents and Carers, 

OFSTED  

As many of you will be aware, we were called last Monday and then visited on Tuesday and Wednesday by Sarah Saunders, His 
Majesty’s Inspector (HMI). During the inspection, Ms Saunders considered all aspects of our school’s work. She observed teach-

ing, spoke to children, staff, governors and considered the Parent View survey, which many of you filled in online. While gover-
nors have received verbal feedback, the full report will not now be available until September. I will, of course share the report 

when it is published. We are not allowed to discuss the outcome with parents until the report is in the public domain.  

Staffing Update 

Moving on:  

As well as the staff I have already mentioned to you, Sharon Dyer and Niki Chidzero are also leaving us this summer. Sharon has 
been at our school for 12 years and we all thank her for her hard work and wish her well in her next role. Niki has been with us for 

2 years and we also wish her well in her next role. We will thank all our leavers in our Other Leavers’ assembly on Friday 19th 
July.  

Joining us: 

Fateha and Cherelle are joining us as Teaching Assistants in September. Lidiya has also agreed to stay on (she has been working in 
Ash class).  

Valon is joining us as PE Coach and he will also be working as a Teaching Assistant in Chestnut class.  

Upcoming Dates  

Year 6 Show “Sister Act” - 6pm in the school hall. 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly —Thursday 18th July at 2pm (all Y6 parents and carers are invited) in the playground. 

Other Leavers’ Assembly — Friday 19th July at 9:30am (all families invited, in the school hall). 

End of term — Friday 19th July. Please collect children promptly at 1:15pm.  

INSET days — Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September. 

Children return for the autumn term —Wednesday 4th September. 

Year 6 Show “Sister Act” 

Families of children in Y6 are warmly welcomed at the performance on Wednesday. Tickets are £4 each and limited to 4 per fami-
ly as the hall will be extremely busy! Please let us know if you do not intend to use your allocation of tickets. You can pay for tick-
ets on ParentPay in the usual way.  

Summer Club 
Summer Club will run for the first two weeks of the school holiday. Please note that Sharon McGran is leading Summer Club this 
year. Her email is: s.mcgran@kentishtown.camden.sch.uk.  
 
Thank you 
On behalf of the staff, I would like to thank parents and carers for your support this year. We all wish you a very relaxing and fun-
filled summer break when the term ends on Friday.  
 
 
Best wishes, 

 
James Humphries - Headteacher 



Meet Your New Teacher Sessions 
These meetings are very important and we hope all parents can attend. Teachers will outline the cur-
riculum for their classes, set expectations around Home Learning and take questions from parents 
and carers. Please try to attend.  

 
Monday 9th September: 9:10am Ash and Willow Meet the Teacher  
 
Tuesday 10th September: 9:10am Cedar and Sycamore Meet the Teacher  
 
Wednesday 11th September: 9:10am Chestnut and Beech Meet the Teacher  


